Hollis Brookline Athletic Booster Club Minutes

February 11, 2015

Present: Steve Schmalz, Lisa Schmalz, Betsy Anderson, Maura Loftus, Regina Kozsan, Kim Day

Secretary Report

Lisa Schmalz volunteered to take minutes for Iris.

Meeting called to order 6:12pm. Betsy Anderson 1st, Kim Day 2nd, Minutes approved by unanimous vote.

Treasure's Report

Regina reported \$12,992.37 in the general fund and \$26,981.58 in all accounts.

A reminder to anyone needing reimbursement for concessions, please do not take cash from concession to reimburse yourself; to make it easier for accountant please submit reimbursement form to Ginnny or Regina and they will send you a check.

Regina and Ginny will review charges from credit card charging company WorldPay. They provide us with opportunity to accept credit card payments for Spirit Wear, Golf Tournament, raffles etc. They will determine if charges are worth the gain.

Fundraising

BRUIN'S TICKETS --- Congratulations to Sole Hawekotte winning 2 Bruin's Tickets! Thank You to all those that helped support this fundraiser!!

GOLF TOURNAMENT ---- Get your clubs ready! Date set for May 15, 2015 at Overlook Golf Course in Hollis.

Tom Whalen will contact Mr. Barnes for permission to post Golf Tournament in the school Daily Announcements or front website page.

Contact Tom Whalen or Pete Dupont if your company would like to sponsor a hole or donate a raffle item. Volunteers will also be needed for that day so check your calendars!

Membership/Recruitment

Betsy Anderson reported that she continues to reach out to teams for Parent representation as well as gathering new volunteers to help with Booster Club events. Thank You Maura Loftus for joining us and representing Boys Lacrosse!!

Betsy will also contact the local newspapers to report on the Athletic Booster Club and our fundraising projects (Golf Tournament and Graduation Balloons).

Winter Sports Awards

Winter Sports Award Night has been approved by Rhon Rupp for Monday March 30, 2015 (snow date March 31, 2015). Time is TBD

This season's awards night will be held in the Auditorium. Teams will sit together in rows and awards will be presented on the stage.

Team pictures with coaches will be taken on the stage following each team's presentation. This way we will not disrupt the evening with students coming and going from auditorium.

Award Night Chair - Cindy VanCoughnet Awards - Cindy V Program - Kristy Buckely Team Pictures - Lori Clarke Slide show - Wayne Flanagan

Graduation Balloons

Kim Day has volunteered to spearhead the Graduation Balloon Sales for this year's graduation.

Parents/Friends/Community can purchase balloons for \$5.00 each. Seniors will receive balloons after the graduation ceremony.

Betsy Anderson will contact the Local Newspaper to inquire about advertising balloon sales.

Next Meeting

Wednesday March 11, 2015 6:00pm

For a change of venue this meeting may be held at the Schmalz house 4 Mendelssohn Dr Hollis NH. An email will be mailed out confirming meeting place. Please give us your opinion where you would like it held.

Motion for meeting to adjourn was made by Steve Schmalz and second by Kim Day. All in favor. Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Schmalz